COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

October 25, 2001, 7 PM

Council Chambers, Germantown Municipal Center

 PRESENT:  David Ginsberg, Gerda Coffin, Gene Forrester, Billy Brown, Rodney Strop, Grant Bales, Jeffrey Berman, Elaine Rosenberg, Frank and Jean Barton, Chuck Mullins, Jill Arthur, Judy Palmer, Jim Rakowski, Andy Foster, Frank Prescott, Jim Jacobs, Carl Holmes, and Luci Cromer.

GUESTS:  Marge Riepe and Dennis Wolf.

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Carl Homes at 7:05 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  Members and guests introduced themselves.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKER:  Dennis Wolf, Fire Chief, gave a brief update on automated enforcement.  Systems will be installed facing both directions at the Poplar/Kirby and Germantown Parkway/Wolf River Blvd. intersections.   The system does not photograph the occupants of the car, and a police officer will review all tapes.  The citation, a $50 fine, is similar to a parking violation—it is not a moving violation and no points will be assessed to the driver, so it will not affect insurance rates.  The constitutionality of automated enforcement has not been fought through the courts.

Chief Wolf then spoke on the Emergency Management Plan for the City after the September 11 attack on our country.  He discussed preparedness and response to terrorist threats, the profile of terrorists, and terrorist trends.  He explained the Emergency Management Plan, mutual aid agreements, and hazardous materials response.  He talked about urban search and rescue, weapons of mass destruction, and anthrax.  He gave tips on how to inspect mail and how to handle suspicious mail.

He then detailed the City’s preparation and heightened awareness at water plants, City hall, fire stations, and the police department.  He also discussed what citizens can do and reviewed what should be included in a disaster supplies kit.                                                                                                                  

OLD BUSINESS:

Walk on the Wild Side –Jill Arthur reported that the committee has had one meeting, and she passed around a sign-up sheet.  She is working on a grant application to get one corporate sponsor for the event.  The committee will meet again within a month.

By-laws committee – Carl Holmes reported that the committee had not met yet, and would meet after the new officers were in place.

Mayor’s report – Marge Riepe, Community Relations Officer reported:

1.
The Senior Expo is November 1

2.
The City is entering into an agreement with the Army Corps of Engineers to do a feasibility project for drainage in Miller Farms and Lateral B, near Houston High School.

3.
The Holiday Parade is December 8, at 1 PM.  The theme is “Peace on Earth”.

4.
The Tree Lighting is November 23, from 5-7 PM.

5.
The Holiday Concert is December 8 at GPAC.

6.
David McGehee will be honored December 12 at 6:30 PM.

7.
Deadline for nominations for the Jo Reed volunteer of the year award is November 5.

8.
Deadline for submitting applications to be in the next Leadership Germantown class is November 15.  The cost is $525.

9.
Marge can be reached at 757-7297.

NEW BUSINESS:  

Election of officers – Gene Forrester, chairman of the Nominating Committee, reported that the committee had met and reviewed the submitted applications for office.  He nominated Jill Arthur for Chairman, Bill Brown for Vice-chairman, and Luci Cromer for Secretary.  They were elected by acclamation.

ADJOURNMENT:
After making some parting remarks, outgoing Chairman Carl Holmes adjourned the meeting at 8:37 PM.  The next meeting will be January 24, 2002 at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers at the Germantown Municipal Center.

